
‭Viewmont Community Council Minutes‬
‭October 8th, 2024 4:00 PM‬

‭PLC Room‬

‭Attendees‬
‭Tiffany Rowberry (parent)‬
‭Stacey Orton (parent)‬
‭Kristen Snow (teacher)‬
‭Aaron Hill (parent)‬
‭Paul Miller (parent)‬
‭Lia Smith (principal)‬
‭Steffie Williams (teacher)‬

‭Absent‬
‭Sarah Chatterton (parent)‬

‭This is the second meeting of the Community Council for this year‬

‭The meeting was opened with a discussion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting.‬

‭●‬ ‭P. Miller motioned for the minutes to be approved‬
‭●‬ ‭A. Hill seconded the motion‬
‭●‬ ‭All were in favor.‬

‭Principal L. Smith presented the report card information for Viewmont.‬
‭●‬ ‭Viewmont’s grade is currently a “B”‬
‭●‬ ‭We did not have enough students in the English as a Second Language (ESL) category‬

‭to calculate school scores. Viewmont has therefore exited from the Targeted Support‬
‭and Intervention (TSI) designation.‬

‭●‬ ‭Data is available here:‬
‭https://reportcard.schools.utah.gov/School/OverallPerformance?SchoolID=1284&DistrictI‬
‭D=1275&SchoolNbr=130&SchoolLevel=K8&IsSplitSchool=0&schoolyearendyear=2024‬

‭Viewmont Elementary is generally meeting achievement standards in most areas.  Lower‬
‭scoring areas have improved since last year, and higher scoring areas have stayed steady.  This‬
‭year’s averages, across all categories, are above state and district averages. All of this‬
‭information is available through the data gateway.‬

‭The Council discussed the Acadience Reading and Math data. Generally, the majority of‬
‭students are doing well at all grade levels.  It was noted that a slippage in scores from the end‬
‭of last year to the beginning of this year is normal since students tend to forget a little over‬
‭summer break.‬

https://reportcard.schools.utah.gov/School/OverallPerformance?SchoolID=1284&DistrictID=1275&SchoolNbr=130&SchoolLevel=K8&IsSplitSchool=0&schoolyearendyear=2024
https://reportcard.schools.utah.gov/School/OverallPerformance?SchoolID=1284&DistrictID=1275&SchoolNbr=130&SchoolLevel=K8&IsSplitSchool=0&schoolyearendyear=2024


‭The Council reviewed Viewmont’s Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship Report.  There were‬
‭a few changes made:‬

‭●‬ ‭The Seesaw application was removed for Kindergarten students‬
‭●‬ ‭The Flashlight 360 application is gone, and has been replaced with Summitt K12‬
‭●‬ ‭Net Ref was the old monitoring program used by teachers, but the Murray School District‬

‭is working on a replacement called “NetWize”‬
‭Due to scheduling conflicts, future Council meeting dates are being moved to Thursdays at 3:30‬
‭p.m.  So the future meeting dates will be:‬

‭●‬ ‭November 14, 2024 3:30 p.m.‬
‭●‬ ‭December 12, 2024 3:30 p.m.‬
‭●‬ ‭January 16, 2025 3:30 p.m.‬
‭●‬ ‭February 20, 2025 3:30 p.m.‬
‭●‬ ‭March 13, 2025 3:30 p.m.‬
‭●‬ ‭April 10, 2025 3:30 p.m.‬

‭The meeting was adjourned at approximately 4:45 p.m.‬


